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Background
During the Monthly TCM Integration Workgroup meetings County Leveraged Health Programs contract template was requested.  A small group of Coordinated Care Organization representatives, Local Health Department Representatives, Coalition of Local Health Officials, and the Division of Medical Assistance Programs was convened to begin the conversation. The group began meeting in late September and has completed two exhibits: Statement of Work and Compensation. 

Contract Template
Attached are two documents that can be used as exhibits for a new or existing contract: a Statement of Work exhibit and a Compensation exhibit. 

These two documents have been put together to use as a starting place for discussions between Local Health Departments and Coordinated Care Organizations.  The Subcommittee structured this like a menu of all of the current nurse-directed home-visiting programs Local Health Departments are providing.  Not all health departments provide all of these services.

To find out more about Babies First!, CaCoon please see - http://public.health.oregon.gov/HealthyPeopleFamilies/DataReports/Pages/nurse-home-visiting.aspx.  
For more information on Nurse Family Partnership - http://public.health.oregon.gov/HealthyPeopleFamilies/Women/Pregnancy/NurseFamilyPartnership/Pages/index.aspx. 

This contract template references and does not duplicate existing information about the programs mentioned above.  Throughout the exhibits there is reference to existing program information including the contract requirements that exist between the Oregon Health Authority’s Public Health Division and the Local Health Departments (Program Element 42), the CaCoon contract and DMAP existing administrative rules on targeted populations. 

We also hope, as part of your local conversation you think about how to make program improvements such as improving referral pathways, developing shared a care plans and work to share data to improve health outcomes of babies, children and families. 
